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Report on the meeting of the Mayor with the municipal directors 

500 tons of salt for winter road maintenance 

 
EC Ma Ndryshe, within the “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, during this week 
has partaken in the following meeting of the mayor, Mr. Ramadan Muja, with municipal directors, in 
which a number of decisions were rendered. 
 
Municipal government of Prizren has approved the proposal of the Directorate of Public Services for 
announcement of the invitation to tender for supply with industrial salt, in quantity of 500 tons, to be 
used for winter road/street maintenance in the city and villages. In addition, according to the request 
of the residents of Zhur village, municipal executive has approved the decision for announcement of 
the invitation to tender for construction of several streets in the village utilizing participatory system 
(streets: “Susuri”, “Badallaj I and II”, “Elezkurtaj” and “Badallaj” street close to the cemetery.) 

At this meeting, the Department of Administration acquired the consent to allow the announcement of 
the invitation to tender for the repair of central heating system in the building of the Municipal 
Administration (estimated 14.000 EUR). Another DA’s request has been approved – on purchasing a 
“pick-up” vehicle. Nonetheless, this meeting has seen another request from the Department of 
Cadastre and Urbanism for the procurement of additional vehicle that would be used for the 
municipality needs. Directorate of Administration will employ in part-time basis five persons with 
disabilities, for a period of 10 days, in marking of Disability Employment Awareness Month. 

Among the proposals approved as per the Directorate of Tourism and Economic Development, are: 
the announcement of the invitation to tender for the regulation of “Beledije’s” backyard, the 
announcement of the invitation to tender for spatial regulation of the bus station in “Ralin” 
neighbourhood and the announcement of the invitation to tender for publication of the cultural 
catalogue “Prizreni, vendtakim i civilizimeve” (Prizren, The venue of civilizations) 

The Directorate of Education and Science was allowed to proceed with the tender for insulation of the 
floor construction in “Lorenc Antoni” Music School and was granted with additional funds for the 
construction project of fencing the schoolyard of “Lekë Dukagjini” Elementary.   

According to the Deputy Mayor’s proposal, a commission for valuation of the assets donated from 
EULEX was instituted; as the distribution of mobile phone expenses in the Directorate of 
Administration, Directorate of Education and Science and Directorate of Health was reviewed as 
well. 

The municipal government has also supported the NGO “Gruaja Bashkëkohore” for implementation 
of their activities and has allocated a symbolic fund for medical treatment of two individuals suffering 
from malignant diseases. 

 
The project of EC Ma Ndryshe for transparency oversight of the executive branch shall continue on 



publicizing the monitoring findings through regular press releases and project’s website, where the 
findings shall be posted directly by the monitors. By now, all the monitoring findings, including 
regular press releases and other information relative to local government of Prizren, are published on 
regular basis on the project’s website: www.online-transparency.org.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for your cooperation,  

Elmedina Baxhaku, Monitoring Staff 
NGO EC Ma Ndryshe  
Ismet J. Kumanova Str, No. 31, Prizren  
Zeki Shulemaja Str, No. 2, Prishtina  
www.ecmandryshe.org & 

 

info@ecmandryshe.org 
+381 38 224 967 & +381 29 222 771  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, from September 
2012, is financially supported by the British Embassy in Pristina. 
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